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Proposed Transitional Storage Facility in Chollas Triangle on Lea Street 

The purpose of this memo is to respectfully request additional information and commitments 
relating to the proposed storage facility in Chollas Triangle. It is my hope that we are able to 
address the more immediate concerns relating to the placement of the site, as well as long-term 
interests of the surrounding communities. 

Housing our unsheltered population is a shared priority, and I stand by my commitment to uplift 
the quality of life in our neighborhoods including our most vulnerable populations. I recognize 
that the presence of unsheltered San Diegans living in the canyons and watershed of the Chollas 
Triangle demonstrates a need for a facility to provide services and access to permanent housing. 

Throughout this proposal's outreach process, I have heard concerns of adjacent community 
residents, business owners, and property owners. Some residents have expressed concerns related 
to an increase in debris, illicit activity, and neighborhood security. Additionally, some have 
expressed concerns regarding outreach to surrounding communities and a lack of public 
infrastructure investment in Chollas Triangle. 

Specifically, at the town hall held on July 11, City staff communicated short-term commitments 
to address these concerns, including increasing City presence, infrastructure improvements, and 
beautification of the surrounding community. In an effort to better communicate and be 
transparent with our constituents, I respectfully request more information related to the specific 
short-term improvements our communities can expect. 

In addition to these above short-term commitments, I also hope that the City can invest in 
creating a General Development Plan and Capital Improvement Project to conduct a feasibility 
study along Chollas Parkway between 54th Street and University Avenue to advance a road 




